

January 3, 2023

Maggie Barszewski City of Pompano Beach 100 W. Atlantic Blvd. Pompano Beach FL 33060

Dear Maggie,

Re: Name changes for NW 6th St and Hillsboro Inlet Park

The Pompano Beach Historical Society Board has researched and discussed these requests and has come to the following conclusions:

NW 6th St change to Reverend Dr. Wiley L. Howard, Sr. - The board is unaware of any relevant contributions of historic significance to Pompano Beach for Reverend Dr. Howard, Sr.

Hillsboro Inlet Park change to Rogers Family Park - The board is unaware of relevant contributions of historic significance to Pompano Beach for Roy Rogers. However, the board was advised that he has been a generous benefactor to other areas of Broward County in the past.

If we can be of any further assistance, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Regards,

Pat Rowley

Executive Director

954-782-3015

cc: Mark Beaudreau Brian Donovan Rob McCaughan